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Minutes of the Annual General Assembly 2009
Nordic Federation of General Practice

28 March 2009 09:00 – 11:00
Present:  Elinborg Bardardottir (EB), Anders Bærheim (AB), Annika Eklund-Grönberg (AEG), Irene Hetlevik (IH), Jon Steinar Jonsson (JS), Simo Kokko (SK), Elise Kosunen (EK), Jakob Kragstrup (JK), Monica Löfvander (ML), Roar Maagaard (RM), Susanne Reventlow (SR), Gisle Roksund (GR), Johann Sigurdsson (JS), Lise Stark (LS), Anna Stavdal (AS), Torsten Sørensen (TS), Helena Varonen (HV) 
1. Election of chair of the meeting
JK was elected chair of the meeting.

LS was appointed to take the minutes of the meeting.
2. Approval of the minutes of the meeting in Copenhagen 2008
Minutes approved.
3. The Board of Executives’ account of the activities of SJPHC/ApS

No comments to the Chairman’s report.

4. Account of the Congress Committee and plans for the congress in Denmark 2009
Fees: NFGP recommends that congress fees should be in local currency, and all speakers should register.  It was discussed whether members of the Board should have free access to the congress, but it was agreed that as few people as possible should have free access.  Final decisions about payment and fees lie with the local Congress Committee, who arranges the congress and has the financial responsibility and risk. 
Logos: A logo committee consisting of JK, SR and GR was formed.  The committee will seek professional expertise to work on a new design for an NFGP, SJPHC and congress logo.  DKK 15,000 will be set aside for this purpose.  For the congress in Trondheim the existing logos will be reused with minor modifications. 
Language and sponsorship: The General Assembly decided on a language policy (drafted by AS):
#

Language policy of the NFGP/ Nordic Congress of General Practice

Language policy, including official language, should be discussed and decided upon by the national congress committees, and language policy should be stated on the congress` website.

Some “minimum requirements” should be met:
It should be possible to follow an English-speaking pathway with a full programme throughout the congress.

Workshops and symposia not held in the official language should be announced in the programme.
Sponsorship

Declaration of conflict of interests 

should be stated for all authors  in the abstract book, and for all speakers announced in the congress programme.

Sponsorship policy

In the years to come, NFGP aims at arranging Nordic congresses free from sponsorship from pharmaceutical companies.

In the short term, the policy of sponsorship will be in accordance with the following guidelines: 

· Exhibitions at separate premises

· The congress will include more than  one main sponsor

· No display of advertisements for specific drugs outside the exhibition area

· No sponsoring of social events in connection with  the congress

· No satellite symposia arranged by sponsors during the congress

#
5.
Contract with publisher of SJPHC

JK outlined the contract situation.  


Decision:  It was decided to pursue contract negotiations with Informa.  A meeting will take place in May in connection with the congress.  Informa will present new calculations (costs of 100, 200, 300, 400 copies), including the option of having a bulk delivery of the paper version to each country to distribute themselves.

An author’s fee of Euro 1,000 per article should be introduced for articles where the first author is not a member of the Nordic colleges of general practitioners.  The editorial group to decide which articles to charge fees for, and Informa should handle the financial side of it. 

6.
Editorial account for the journal SJPHC 



No comments to the report.

7.
Annual accounts

The accounts were duly signed and have subsequently been sent to the Danish Commerce and Companies Agency.
Point to be discussed at next year’s meeting: Suggestion that NFGP should have some sort of back-up funding for the congresses to borrow interest free or receive as support.

8.
Budget 2009 and 2010 to be discussed

Revised budget 2009 and 2010 approved.  Less money to be received from Informa in 2009 and 2010 (NFGP does not need a net income in the coming years).  Payment from the colleges will not be affected in 2009, but will be reduced in 2010. 
9.
Election of Chairman of NFGP


AS was elected.
10.
Election to the Board of Executives and possible deputies

No changes to the Board of Executives.
11. Election of accountant

Although we are not legally obliged to have an accountant due to the size of the organisation and a change in Danish law it was decided to continue with the existing accountancy firm, RIR, to ensure that everything is done correctly, for instance with regard to VAT etc.

DSAM to continue as bookkeeper for NFGP/SJPHC.

12.  Any other business 

Next year’s meeting will take place 15 – 17 April 2010.

The Board will have a meeting Thursday 14 May at lunchtime (at the Congress).
Jakob Kragstrup

Chair of the meeting


